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Bangor University 
 

COUNCIL MINUTES 
 

At a meeting of the Council held in the University on Friday, 29th November 2019. 
 
Present: 
Mrs Marian Wyn Jones (Chair), Mr Mark Barrow, Professor Iwan Davies, Dr Myfanwy Davies, 
Professor Andrew Edwards, Dr Peter Higson, Professor Jerry Hunter, Dr Griff Jones, Dr Karen Jones, 
Dr Llion Jones, Mr Marc Jones, Sir Paul Lambert, Mrs Alison Lea-Wilson, Miss Lleucu Myrddin, Ms. 
Ellen Parry-Williams, Miss Julie Perkins, Dr Ian Rees Professor Gareth Roberts, Professor David 
Thomas, Professor Carol Tully, Professor Oliver Turnbull, the University Secretary, the Director of 
Human Resources the Director of PACS, the Director of Finance and Mrs Gwenan Hine (Secretary). 
 
Apologies: 
Dr Tomos Dafydd and Mr Tudur Williams. 

 
 

19.22 WELCOME 
 
The Chair welcomed Dr Ian Rees, Independent Member, and Mr Lars Wiegand, Director of Property 
and Campus Services (PACS) to their first meeting. 
 

19.23 CHAIRS BUSINESS 
 
The Chair reported, with regret, that Professor Derec Llwyd Morgan had informed the Secretary of 

his intention to withdraw from being a member of the Council for personal reasons.  

19.24 DEATHS 
 
The Chair referred to the recent deaths of: 
 

Dr Harry Angus, former Senior Lecturer in Chemistry  
Olwen May Davies, former Principal Senior Lecturer, Normal College  
Professor Frank Palmer, former Professor of Linguistics  
Robert Owen Morris, an Honorary Fellow of the University 
Darren Wood, Lecturer in the School of Health Sciences 
Professor David Last, Emeritus Professor, School of Computer Science and Electronic 
Engineering 

 
Members stood in tribute to their memory. 
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C. An action log was provided noting progress on all outstanding Council actions.  Council noted 
progress and completed actions.  

 
19.28 VICE-CHANCELLOR’S BUSINESS 

 
A. The Vice-Chancellor reported a number of issues to the Council. 
 

[1] Strategic Development Day; it was noted that the event, held on the 28th November, 
which included four key note speakers 
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Commission, to coincide with meeting of the Audit and Risk Committee where such incidents 

should also be reported.   

 

[6] UCAS Media; The Executive had agreed to a proposal to sign up to a partnership with UCAS 
for media and insight, which was seen as an opportunity to develop a productive relationship, 
specifically looking at both current and new programme areas, through access to insight and 
intelligence ĚĂƚĂ͘� � /Ŷ� ĂĚĚŝƚŝŽŶ� ǁŽƌŬ� ǁĂƐ� ŽŶŐŽŝŶŐ� ŽŶ� ƚŚĞ� hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͛Ɛ� ďƌĂŶĚ� ;including the 
website, open days etc) to ensure that the University was doing everything possible to 
respond to the recruitment challenge. Consultants had been engaged to work with key 
stakeholders to take this work forward. 

 

19.31 ANNUAL PERFORMANCE REPORT 2018/19 
 
A. An analysis of performance against the Key Performance Indicators for 2018/19 was 

ĐŽŶƐŝĚĞƌĞĚ͘� � dŚĞ� �ŽƵŶĐŝů� ŶŽƚĞĚ� ƚŚĞ� hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͛Ɛ� ƉĞƌĨŽƌŵĂŶĐĞ� ĂŐĂŝŶƐƚ� ŝƚƐ� ƐƚƌĂƚĞŐŝĐ� ƉůĂŶ͕�
particularly noting areas where risks were identified. The following points were noted: 

 
[1] Information is now provided at School-level rather than College-level to provide a 

better indication of how performance varies across the Schools.  
 

[2] Student satisfaction results in the National Student Survey, the PTES and PRES had 
dipped slightly, however the University remained in the UK top ten for student 
satisfaction. 

 
[3] The University is at the lower end of the TRAC peer group B for UKRI Research 
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[2] Work was ongoing, using UCAS media and insight data, to target students, and to 
understand student behaviour. Consideration is been given to developing a training 
package for staff who work on open days and applicant days to share best practice 
throughout the University, and reviews have been undertaken on recent open day and 
applicant day experiences. A key focus going forward will be the recruitment of 
Home/EU students, and the work ongoing with UCAS media would be valuable in this 
regard. 

 
[3] Steps are being undertaken to refresh and review current programmes, and to consider 

new programmes  
 

[3] Currently Home/EU Undergraduate applications for 2020/21 were 20% lower than this 
time last year. It was early days but the decline will persist without targeted 
intervention.  

 
[4] The introduction of further foundation years, to compliment those already offered was 

seen as a crucial development.  
 
[5] The recruitment campaign for a new Director of Marketing, with specific emphasis on 

recruiting an individual with strong marketing skills, who also has key experience in 
international partnerships, was currently ongoing. 

 
B. The Council noted the challenges that lay ahead, and the actions which were currently 

underway to address the recruitment situation. 
 

19.33 KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS 

 

The Council received and noted data concerning student recruitment, research grants and contracts 
awarded, and quarterly financial performance indicators.  

 

19.34 REPORT FROM THE FINANCE & RESOURCES COMMITTEE 

 
A. The Report of the meeting of the Finance and Resources Committee held on the 22nd 
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[2] That there were growing budgetary challenges and risks including an estates 
maintenance background, USS contributions increases, and a possible pay award of over 
2%. 

 
[3] That the ͚Diamond Dividend͛ was factored into the forecast, with a resultant circa £3m 

per annum increase in the HEFCW grant. 
 
 
 
 

19.35 FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS 2018/19 
 
A. The Council received and considered the Audited Statement of Accounts for 2018/19, which 

had been recommended for approval by the Finance & Resources Committee and had been 
considered by the Audit and Risk Committee. It was noted that: 

 
[1]        
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D. In the light of the information provided, the Council agreed the five annual assurance 
statements for submission to HEFCW.  

 
19.39 REPORT FROM SENATE 

 
The Vice-Chancellor presented the report from the Senate meeting held on the 8th October 2019.  
 
 
 
 

19.40  FUNDRAISING ANNUAL REPORT 
 
The Council noted the contents of the Fundraising Annual Report.  It was reported that consultants 
had been engaged to undertake a wider review of fundraising activities over the next few months. 
 

19.41 PREVENT ANNUAL REPORT 
 
A. The University Secretary provided the Council with an update on the progress with 

implementing and embedding the requirements of the Counter
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B. The Council received and noted the External Audit Management Letter(t)5p6oted the
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D. 


